C3 Committee Meeting Minutes Londonderry School Board Wednesday, May 1, 2019

The C3 Committee Meeting was held on **Wednesday, May 1, 2019,** at 4:00pm in the Londonderry High School Library. The following School Board Members were in attendance: Mrs. Hendricks and Mr. Saucier. Also in attendance were Assistant Superintendent, Mr. Black and Director of Pupil Services, Kim Carpinone.

The following was discussed at the meeting:

We reviewed the research from EAB "Strategies to Engage Parents and Guardians at School Districts". We discussed the long-term plans for family engagement. It resulted in three recommendations which are listed below:

- 1. Start a Family Engagement Committee so we can better understand our families and their desires to partner with the School District more.
- 2. Based on those outcomes from the Family Engagement Committee, set up dates and recommendations to the Long-Term Strategic Plan for Family Engagement.
- 3. Use that process to come up with a District-Based Communication Plan with Families.

The following needs to be taken care of for the next meeting:

We will update the Committee on those recommendations next fall.

This is the last C3 Committee Meeting for this school year. The schedule for the next school year will be developed in the next month. We will notify the Committee once this has been completed

Submitted by,

Daniel Black Assistant Superintendent